April 24, 2008
Pedestrian's death spurs plea to DOT

By LISA GRZYBOSKI and BILL DUHART
Courier-Post Staff 
An 85-year-old township man was fatally struck by a car Tuesday evening as he tried to cross Route 70 on foot at an Edison Avenue crosswalk.
The death prompted Mayor Bernie Platt to send a letter on Wednesday to state Department of Transportation Commissioner Kris Kolluri, asking that the DOT immediately conduct a safety audit of the state highway intersection.
"The situation at this location is unsustainable and needs to be rectified as soon as possible," Platt stated in the letter.
James Farley, who lived nearby on Edison Avenue in the Erlton section, was on his way home from a nearby Wawa convenience store when he was hit in the eastbound lanes at 7:06 p.m. just before he reached the sidewalk, said Lt. Bill Kushina of the Cherry Hill Police Department. He later died at Cooper University Hospital in Camden of multiple fractures and head injuries.
Tee D'Anjolell, an employee of a nearby bridal shop who rushed to Farley's aid, said, "Pedestrians actually have to cross four lanes of traffic and it's dangerous. Maybe he couldn't walk across fast enough."
The driver, Jeong Soon Kwak Kang, 34, of Lansdale, Pa., was attempting to make a left turn from Georgia Avenue onto Route 70 when the accident occurred, Kushina said. No charges have been filed but the investigation is continuing.
Kushina confirmed that in January, a vehicle struck and seriously injured another man, Peter Hinski, as he walked across Route 70 from the Erlton Bicycle Shop he owns along the state highway to the Wawa.
In his letter, the mayor asked for an immediate meeting with Kolluri and encouraged the DOT to keep its promise of pedestrian-friendly enhancements to Route 70.
Last year, the DOT closed median cut-throughs, built new turning lanes and lengthened existing turning lanes as part of a $700,000 project to improve the state highway's traffic flow and curb motor vehicle accidents.
The department also installed new sidewalks and curb ramps in the area around the intersection, said DOT spokeswoman Erin Phalon. It has further recommended putting pedestrian signal heads at the approaches to the intersection.
The DOT believes these improvements will significantly increase pedestrian safety, but will meet with township representatives as soon as possible to see if more improvements are warranted, she said.
"We want to see well-designated crosswalks because the fact is people are crossing Route 70 all the time to get to schools, church, the Wawa and other stores," said Susanne Bromke, chairwoman of Cherry Hill Citizens for a Safer Route 70 Committee and an Erlton resident. "You have to yield to the cars and it should be the other way around."
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